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Message from Mr Sparrow 

Hello everyone, I hope that this newsletter finds you well and that you have had a good week. In school this 

week we have had a huge focus on active listening in school and the children have done a brilliant job 

showing how much they care about their learning. As I have walked around the school, the children have 

been more attentive and this has had a clear impact on their learning. 

 

This week, we have also had Mini-Police in school working with our Year 5 children. They will look at how to be a 

good citizen and how to keep safe. The feedback from the children after the first session was extremely 

positive. 

Key Dates – Autumn 2 

12/12/24 – Whole school Glow Show (Christmas Jumpers) 

16/12/24 – Year 1 and 2 Christmas Show (New Dates) 

17/12/24 – Christmas fair 

18/12/24 – Christmas Dinner day (Christmas Jumpers) 

18/12/24 – Nursery and reception Christmas Day (New dates) 

19/12/24 – Disco/Party Day (Christmas Jumpers) 

20/12/24 – Break for Christmas 

 

Friends of Woodham Burn 

It’s that time again, Christmas fair planning has begun…  

 

We are looking for donations of the following  

 Raffle, tombola, lucky dip prizes  

 Baskets and gift bags  

 Books  

 Cakes (closer to the time)  

 Brick a Brac  

 Bottle bar items (things like alcohol, smellies, anything that comes in a bottle/jar) 

 

We are also making up two large hampers as part of the raffle so donations for these would be massively 

appreciated.  

 Food and drink items  

 Kids craft items  

 

As always any donations are greatly appreciated and can be left in main reception.  

 

Attendance 

What is the expected attendance for primary school children? The Government expect that pupils attend 

school for at least 96% of the school year. 

 

We strive to achieve at least 97% attendance across all our classes who attend Woodham Burn Primary. 

If your child’s level of absence concerns us or attendance falls below 95%, you may be contacted by a 

member of our Attendance Team to look at what support can be offered to improve your child’s attendance. 

We want to work with you to ensure we give your child the best opportunities to grow and succeed. 

Attendance that falls below 90% is categorised as persistent absence. 

 

An attendance figure of 90% is the equivalent of a half day absence every week. 

 

If your child is persistently absent, a number of things may happen depending upon the reasons for absence 

and your child’s previous attendance record. You may receive a letter, an invitation to an attendance 

meeting, a home visit or, in serious cases, your child’s attendance may be closely monitored, and you may be 

asked to provide medical proof of absence. If you have any concerns or want to discuss anything around 

attendance please contact Mrs Robinson who will be happy to help. 

 

  



 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


